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DATE:  May 14, 2024 
 
 
 
    
TO:  Board of Trustees 
 
 
 
    
FROM:  Daniel Cunningham  
 
 
 
 
SUBJECT: 97 Pike Street – Michael & Tawnee Benner Release Agreement 
 

In March of 2019 District staff performed a dye test at 97 Pike Street in Rocheport, 
MO. The test showed that the home was not connected to the public collection system. 
Billing for sewer service was discontinued at that time.  

 
The District began billing this address in April of 2009 when the transfer of the 

Rocheport wastewater treatment system to the District was complete. 97 Pike Street was 
included in the addresses Rocheport provided at the time of transfer. Since April 2009, the 
District has billed four different residents. The list of residents included Brett R and Tawnee 
Dufur, Llisa D Hamilton, Jessica D Waller, Tawnee Benner (formerly Dufur).  

 
The billing account associated with Tawnee Benner was connected on May 30, 2014 

and was disconnected on March 29, 2019. The total amount paid to the District by Tawnee 
Benner during that time period was $3,544.74.  

 
The Sewer District received engineered plans for a sewer main extension along Pike 

Street, in Rocheport, in July 2023. The sewer main was designed to be extended to 97 Pike 
Street. A connection fee of $2300 is required to be paid in order for the property to connect 
to the public sewer system. The Sewer District came to an agreement with Tawnee Benner 
(formerly Dufur) and her husband Michael Benner. In the agreement with the Benner’s the 
connection fee of $2300 was withheld from the refund owed. The Sewer District paid the 
owner $1,104.74. A copy of the Release Agreement and the amount paid is attached. 
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